December 2003

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Superintendents and Principals

FROM:
Barbara Patty, NBPTS Program Advisor



Professional Quality Enhancement

SUBJECT:
Federal Candidate Subsidy Funds for National Board Fees

Arkansas was awarded $60,000 in National Board federal candidate subsidy funds for 2003-2004 with directions to give priority to teachers in schools and districts identified as school improvement (SIS) or high poverty (HPS) schools.  We have given these schools priority, and the Department now offers the remaining funding to any teacher instructing students in an Arkansas public school who meets the attached National Board requirements.  Sufficient funds remain to provide half of the National Board candidate fee ($1,150) for thirty-five (35) Arkansas teachers.  This does not involve state funds through the state support program, only federal funds that must be matched by the prospective applicant.
The Arkansas Department of Education will make these funds available to thirty-five (35) teachers in Arkansas public schools to pursue National Board candidacy under the following guidelines:

1. Federal candidate subsidy guidelines dictate that only one-half of the National Board application fee may be paid with candidate subsidy funds.  This amount is $1,150.  The remainder of the $2,300 fee must come from the teacher.  The federal candidate subsidy funding is available on a first come, first served basis for 35 teachers.  This funding is separate from the state support program and does not involve state funds.  State fee funding is competitive, and all s available state funds have been awarded for the 2003-2004 school year.

2.
Teachers awarded this funding (after providing the matching funds) become candidates in early 2004 and have until March 31, 2005 to submit portfolio entries (a 14-15 month period).  Assessment center entries may be submitted anytime between July 1, 2004 and June 15, 2005.  This is a great advantage of time in which to pursue the process.  The certification announcement for this group of candidates comes in November 2005.  Since National Board certification is a one to three year process, a candidate cannot necessarily expect to successfully certify in the first year.  Two thirds (2/3) of the 2003 Arkansas National Board Certified Teacher group successfully certified only in their second or third years of candidacy.

3. A teacher must return the enclosed data form to request a National Board for Professional Teaching Standards (NBPTS) application form.  Fax to 501-682-5118 or mail to NBPTS State Support Program, Arkansas Department of Education, 4 Capitol Mall, Room 405-B, Little Rock, AR 72201.  The actual candidacy process commences only when ADE submits the NBPTS application to National Board accompanied by the teacher-provided matching funds.  A teacher must also meet the criteria of NBPTS to become a candidate as outlined in an attachment.  This includes a minimum of three years teaching in a K-12 position.  A teacher must have been fully licensed (initial or standard) during the three years.  For purposes of state-sponsored candidacy, a teacher must also have been fully licensed (not provisional or temporary) and teaching in an Arkansas public school for that three-year period.

4. Once ADE has received the data form, a prospective candidate receives further instructions concerning the NBPTS application process itself.

5. When these candidates become National Board Certified Teachers (NBCT), they receive the state bonus as a NBCT as long as they satisfy legal eligibility to receive the NBCT bonus.  (The bonus amount increases to $4,000 per year in 2004-2005 and $5,000 a year thereafter.)

Matching funds are an eligible expenditure under No Child Left Behind (NCLB) as indicated in the attachment, “Potential Sources of Federal Funds Identified for National Board Certification.”  Other sources of matching funds are local businesses, corporations, and foundations in Arkansas in addition to a personal match.  National Board certification in an area compatible with the teaching area designates a teacher as “highly qualified” according to the Arkansas plan submitted to the U.S. Department of Education.  This is a means of your teachers’ meeting that federal mandate if they cannot now be considered “highly qualified” under NCLB.

To secure the candidate subsidy funding, a teacher should

1. Return the data form no later than February 1, 2004 to take advantage of this subsidy, indicating the source of the matching funds.  ADE then advises the teacher of the steps to take in the NBPTS application process.

2. Be prepared to finalize the application process by February 17, 2003.        The teacher must remit the entire matching portion by that date or forfeit the allocation of candidate subsidy funding. 

Awarding of the candidate subsidy funding is not competitive but given on a first come, first served basis.  This funding pays half of the fee rather than the entire fee.  The first 35 teachers who request the fee and secure matching funds will be awarded $1,150 in candidate subsidy funds.  A waiting list will begin once all funds are awarded.  Failure to submit a NBPTS application with matching funds by February 17, 2004 results in assignment of the allocated funding to a teacher on the waiting list.

A helpful web site is http://www.nbpts.org/candidates/guide/2_certglance.html.  Here teachers can explore possible areas of certification.  Please direct any questions about this opportunity to Barbara Patty, NBPTS Program Advisor, at bpatty@arkedu.k12.ar.us or 501-682-1146.

Attachments:
NBPTS candidate qualifications



Candidate subsidy funding data form



Funding sources

